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Board Meeting Minutes of 9/3/2024 
 
Board 
Members 
Present: 

Brad Compton - Chair 
Tammy Overacker 
Dennis Skinner 
Erik Weiseth 
Lonnie Allen 

Division 
Staff: 

John Price, Executive Officer 
Greg Loos, General Counsel 
Zac Clifford, OGLB Program Coordinator 
Christian Runnalls, Board Support Specialist 

    
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by Brad Compton. 
 
BOARD BUSINESS 
Proposed/Pending Rule Changes: The Board reviewed its proposed rules as outlined below. 
 
Rule 257.09.b – Undesignated Tag Pool: The Board revised the language to read that allocated tags 
designated from the pool between April 20 and July 16 will be on a first-come, first-serve basis to an 
outfitting operation without any designated allocated tags or which has utilized all of its designated 
allocated tags, with a maximum of two tags per outfitter. This change separates the difference in pool 
designations prior to the July 16 deadline and after the deadline in section 257.09.d. 
 
Rule 257.09.d – Undesignated Tag Pool: The Board simplified the language of the new proposed rule to 
state that tags will be designated on a first-come, first-serve basis after July 16, with all remaining tags 
being distributed among requesting outfitters with a maximum of two tags per outfitter per round. This 
change keeps the rule in line with its original language prior to it being separated out from 257.09.b. 
 
Rule 257.09.e – Undesignated Tag Pool: The Board struck this proposed rule to collect further data on 
unused designated tags.  
 
Rule 259.02 – (LS1) Little Salmon River: The Board added language to the new proposed rule requiring 
portage at The Amphitheater rapid on river right before May 15th when anglers are present in the hole 
below the rapid. The Board also added language prohibiting fishing. Both additions were included to 
comply with Idaho Fish and Game regulations.  
 
A motion was made and seconded to adopt the rule changes as pending and have them posted in the 
Administrative Bulletin. The motion carried unanimously. Mr. Weiseth was recused.  
 
Adjourn 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 AM. 
 
The next meeting is on 11/13/2024. 
 

 


